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BancorpSouth, Inc. announced today that it has received approval from the Federal Deposit Insurance

Corporation with respect to the proposed merger of First United Bancshares, Inc. into BancorpSouth.

This is the final consent of the applicable federal regulators needed prior to consummation of the

merger.

In addition, the merger agreement between BancorpSouth and First United provides First United with a

right to terminate the agreement if the average closing price of BancorpSouth common stock during the

20 trading days prior to receipt of regulatory approval of the merger is less than a specified amount.

Because the average closing price of BancorpSouth stock exceeded the specified amount over this

period, this termination right is no longer exercisable.

BancorpSouth is a financial services company with 171 banking and mortgage locations in Mississippi,

Tennessee and Alabama. BancorpSouth also provides investment services through its subsidiary,

BancorpSouth Investment Services Inc., and insurance services through BancorpSouth Insurance

Services.

This news release may be deemed to be solicitation material with respect to the proposed merger of

BancorpSouth and First United. BancorpSouth and its directors may be deemed to be participants in the

solicitation of proxies with respect to a shareholder meeting to be held in connection with such merger.

BancorpSouth's directors include Shed H. Davis, Hassell H. Franklin, Fletcher H. Goode, M.D., W.G.

Holliman, Jr., A. Douglas Jumper, Turner O. Lashlee, Aubrey B. Patterson, Alan W. Perry, Travis E. Staub,

and Andrew R. Townes, D.D.S. As of January 31, 2000, Hassell H. Franklin was the beneficial owner of

approximately 923,461 shares of BancorpSouth common stock (or approximately 1.61% of the

outstanding shares of BancorpSouth common stock), and each of the other directors of BancorpSouth

beneficially owned less than 1% of the outstanding shares of BancorpSouth common stock.

In connection with the proposed merger, BancorpSouth has filed a registration statement on Form S-4

with the Securities and Exchange Commission. Shareholders of BancorpSouth and First United are

encouraged to read the registration statement, including the joint proxy statement/prospectus that are

part of the registration statement, because it contains important information about the merger,

BancorpSouth and First United. The registration statement is available for free, both on the SEC's web

site (http://www.sec.gov/) and from BancorpSouth's and First United's corporate secretaries.
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Contact: financial, L. Nash Allen, 662-680-2330, or media, Harry Baxter,

662-680-2410, or Randy Burchfield, 662-680-2216, all of BancorpSouth, Inc.

Website: http://www.bancorpsouth.com/
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